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Meet our Year 6 Heads and Deputies 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Girl, Head Boy, Deputy Head girl and Deputy Head Boy 

Amelia,  Joshua, Summer-Rae and Isaac 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hi! My name is Amelia and I am Head Girl. I aim to make Dean Field a   bet-
ter place, which is tricky, but I am up for the challenge. I enjoy making  pos-
itive changes to our school. In my free time I like singing or doing gymnas-

tics. If you have any ideas or suggestions you think could improve Dean 
Field, please inform me! - Amelia 

Hi, my name is Joshua and I am the Head Boy of Dean Field School. I 
wanted to be head boy because I will ensure this school is the best place 

for students and teachers. Also, I set a great example for others and I   

always represent the school well on trips. I love playing football in my 
spare time. I play for a football team called Brighouse Town Under 11 Li-

ons. Come and see me if you need any help or support. - Joshua 

Hello! I am Isaac, Dean Field’s new Deputy Head boy. I am working to-
wards making this school an even better place that it already is. My 

hobbies are football, chess and gaming. I always play football outside! 

I also like to read a lot of books, mostly fiction, like Diary of a Wimpy 
Kid. Please inform me if you have any ideas to help make this school 

better. The sky is the limit! 

Hello, my name is Summer-Rae! I am deputy Head Girl. I am so happy 
with my new role at this school. I enjoy helping classmates along with 
teachers. My favourite hobby is dance and gymnastics. I am friendly 

and a good listener so if you need anything, feel free to talk to me! I 
am always willing to help others! – Summer-Rae 



Rights Respecting School Council 2025  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations to Our Rights Respecting School Councillors 

Congratulations to our Rights Respecting School Councillors for 2025–2026, who have 
been elected by their classmates to represent their class for the year ahead. 

We are confident that you will do both your class and school proud, and we look for-
ward to seeing you carry out your important responsibilities with enthusiasm and dedi-

cation throughout the year. 
 
 

Year 1 - Dakota and Nikol 
Year 2 - Luna and Lenny 

Year 3 - Nilaani and Lucas 
Year 4 - Noah and Lilly-Jo  
Year 5 - Poppy and Harper 

 
 
 



SAFEGUARDING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
• Privates are private—Your underwear covers up your private parts and no one 

should ask to see or touch them. Sometimes a doctor, nurse or family members 
might have to. But they should always explain why, and ask you if it's OK first.   
 

• Always remember your body belongs to you—Your body belongs to you. No one 
should ever make you do things that make you feel embarrassed or uncomforta-
ble.  
 

• No means no—No means no and you always have the right to say ‘no’ – even to 
a family member or someone you love. You’re in control of your body and the 
most important thing is how YOU feel.   
 

• Talk about secrets that upset you—There are good and bad secrets. Good se-
crets can be things like surprise parties or presents for other people. Bad secrets 
make you feel sad, worried or frightened. You should always talk to a safe adult 
who you trust about a bad secret or anything that doesn't feel right.  
 

• Speak up, someone can help— If you ever feel sad, anxious or frightened you 
should talk to a safe adult who you trust. This doesn't have to be a family mem-
ber. It can also be a teacher or a friend's parent – or even Childline.  

 
 
When's the right time to talk PANTS?  
 
• Bath time, applying cream or when getting your child dressed 
• Car journeys 
• Going swimming and saying that what’s covered by swimwear is private 
• During a TV show that features a sensitive storyline 
• Singing along to the PANTS song with Pantosaurus  
• Reading the PANTS storybook together 

 
 
If you are ever worried about your child, remember, we are here to help and support 
you!! 

https://www.childline.org.uk/kids


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 6 LONDON TRIP 
 

On Wednesday our year 6 pupils went on a very exciting day trip to London! They  
travelled to London via train and spent the day exploring the landmarks around the 

city! They experiences the London Eye, had lunch in the Jubilee Gardens and watched 
the amazing West End musical of Matilda. They travelled around the city on the        

underground trains and had a brilliant time! They ended the day with a meal at Pizza 
Express! All the pupils were fantastic ambassadors for the school and did the staff very 

proud!  
Thank you to Mrs Hussain and Miss Brambani for taking the children on this once in a 
lifetime trip. Also thank you to our FoLT colleagues for planning and organizing such a 

wonderful experience and ensuring it is value for money!  
 
 

 

 
 



 
RECEPTION OPEN DAY 2025  

 

 
 



HEALTH AND SAFETY 
 

 

 
 



 
SENSORY TOOLS  
 
We understand that some children benefit from sensory tools, such as fidgets or chew 
necklaces, to support their focus and concentration. 

To make sure these tools help learning without distracting others, we kindly ask 
that: 

• Wherever possible, sensory tools are provided by school rather than brought 
from home. 

•  

• Parents/carers speak to their child’s class teacher (or myself) so that together 
we can agree on the most suitable resources. 

•  
Some tools can be large or noisy, so by working together we can ensure that children 
have the right tools, used in the right way, to help them 
learn and thrive. 
 
 
 
Thank you for your support,  
Miss Clay  
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Secondary School Admissions  
September 2026 

 
 

If your child is in year 6, they will 
be due to start secondary school 

in September 2026. 
You can apply between 23rd 
June and 31st October 2025.  

 
To apply online and find out more 

about the admission process, 
please follow the link here: 

 
https://new.calderdale.gov.uk/
schools-and-learning/schools/

admissions 



DIARY DATES 

This half term’s focus value is … 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery fees need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure they 
have an inhaler in school and you have filled out a medical 
form at the school office. Thank you. 

If  you tell the truth you 

don’t have to remember 

anything. 

 
Mark Twain 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 1st October MTC Tea Party  

Tuesday 7th and Wednes-
day 8th October  

Year 1 Manor Heath Park Trip  

Wednesday 8th October  Grandparents Day—2-3pm 



 

 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Mexico class who had the highest at-
tendance in the school this week. 2 weeks in a row! Well 
done to Brazil class for coming second.  We have fallen 
below 96% this week and we need to get  back there of 
above ! I am seriously concerned of classes who are be-
low 96%. Meetings with parents of children who are of 
concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your child/
children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding concern if 
parents do not inform school when their child/children are 
absent. Please contact the school  office on the first day of 
absence before 9am stating reasons for any absence. 
This will avoid absences  being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding your 
child/children’s attendance please do not  hesitate to con-
tact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 98.6% 

China 92.7% 

Australia 92.1% 

Poland 94.8% 

Kenya 97.0% 

Brazil 97.6% 

Ireland 97.2% 

Total 95.7% 

Accelerated Reader – Reading          
Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage 
by doing some extra reading on myON! There 
are thousands of books for you to choose from! 
If you need a reminder of your login details, 
please speak to your  teacher. Visit https://
www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start reading! 

BRAZIL 

Australia 92% 

Poland 85% 

Kenya 81% 

Brazil 94% 

Ireland 84% 

TTRS Stars of the Week 

 
 
Year 3— Owais B 
 
Year 4 – Tommy D 
 
Year 5 – Elliott R 
 
Year 6 – Blakley R 
 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 
 
 

 

 

The award recognises outstanding leadership, dedication and commitment to 
fostering a culture of ‘Learning Without Limits’  and helping others to do their 
best and believe in themselves. Recipients of the award also show great cour-

age, creativity and kindness, making our school a better place.  

 

 

Winners this week: 
 

Freya Barron and Joshua Galtrey  
 

For demonstrating outstanding leadership skills, without being prompted, when they 
comforted, reassured, and supported two of their friends who were feeling nervous 
about going on the London Eye. Their caring and compassionate attitude stood out 

and was even noticed by the Chair of the Trustees.  
 
 

Learning without Limits 
 Leadership Award 



 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Abigail W For demonstrating high interest in the Woodland 
topic and remembering lots of facts. 

Hunter C For persisting with his letter formation and trying 
his best. 

 
China  
Year 1 

Romeo S For always trying his best. He always puts in 
110% in to his work. 

Christina M  For being a ball of positivity and joy! 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Vanessa A For showing creativity in your writing and a love 
of learning. 

Freddie O For being kind to others and thinking deep with 
your answers. 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Bella W For being so enthusiastic in everything you do! 

Lucy W For always doing the right thing. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Mila H For her outstanding English rainforest              
description. 

Conner C For his fantastic engagement in all lessons. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Alex W For trying hard in all lessons. 

Hannah R For her independence in writing.  

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

Annaleise C For facing her fears In London and being an     
excellent ambassador. 

Riley A For being an outstanding ambassador.  


